
 

 

July/August 2017 

 

 

Dear Pastor and Church Family, 

 

“It is a good thing to give thanks unto the LORD, and to sing praises unto thy name, O Most High”  

Psalm 92:1 

 

These past two months have been very fruitful for us.  We had the opportunity for our two daughters to go to Youth 

Camp, thanks to the people of Eagle Heights Baptist Church in Kansas City, Missouri, who helped pay for them to 

go. It was their first time going to camp. There were many activities. The preaching was very encouraging, and many 

decisions were made.  Our daughter Priscilla made a decision to be a missionary; please pray for her.  They also 

had the opportunity to attend Youth Conference in Hammond, Indiana, while we were attending our mission board’s 

Candidate School. We were very refreshed by the wonderful teaching. 

 

While visiting my brothers and sister in Chicago again, I met a Cambodian friend, who went to the same public high 

school as I did. We even had a few classes together. I led her to the Lord. She had many questions concerning 

Christianity. She told me that when she was in a refugee camp in Thailand in 1979, she went to church but did not 

remember accepting the Lord. I told her that I would send her many books, written in the Cambodian language, to 

help her grow in the Lord. She was so happy to hear that. She told me that her husband was a Christian.  I 

recommended to her a good church in her area that she could start attending.  When we got home to Kansas City, 

I mailed her three books.  One of the books was a discipleship book, which I translated myself.   

 

Thank you so much for your love, prayer, and financial support. God bless. 

 

For Christ’s sake, 

 

Kounaro, Chorvy, Kimberlee, Priscilla, Christina, & Jonathan Keo 

 

 

                                                                  

                    

 

 

 

 

 


